RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Held February 28, 2017

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and Fiscal Officer were present.

<u>VISITORS:</u> Michael Darling, Cindy Barnes, Iris Hedges, Barb Selegue, Bill Markley, Jack hedges, Tim May, Ed Monroe, Dennis Allison, Shannon Duval, Jim Watkins.

Trustee Glaub made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$8,3973.30 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

4987	02/21/2017	LICKING COUNTY TREASURER	\$30.00
4988	02/27/2017	Small's Asphalt Paving, Inc.	\$242.53
4989	02/27/2017	OHIO PUBLIC ENTITY CONSORTIUM	\$3,954.61
4990	02/27/2017	Pleasant Valley Limestone	\$580.58
4991	02/27/2017	Bureau of Workers' Compensation	\$79.66
4992	02/27/2017	Barb Selegue	\$49.08
4993	02/28/2017	Jennie Duval	\$915.82
4994	02/28/2017	STEPHEN GLAUB	\$578.44
4995	02/28/2017	Jack Richard Hedges	\$210.40
4996	02/28/2017	BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$622.75
4997	02/28/2017	BARBARA L SELEGUE	\$263.98
4998	02/28/2017	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$621.54
4999	02/28/2017	Donald W Watkins	\$247.91
			\$8,397.30

GUEST SPEAKER Representative from Rumpke was in attendance to listen on the discussion about the single trash hauler contract. There were a few complaints about Waste Management. Such as: drivers change too frequently, recycling pickup problems in Dogwood, trucks tear up the alleys, billed wrong amount. The Rumpke rep said they are based out of Columbus. He mentioned it would be easier if everyone changed to the tote which can be picked up with the arm that extends from truck.

REPORTS

ZONING INSPECTOR The zoning inspector, Barb Selegue, reported she issued one permit for 10257 Second St for a pole barn. There was an appeals board meeting for Carsey and Daughtry cases. Both cases were approved but there was some difficulty getting enough members to vote. There are some members that are no long interested in being on the board and some residents interested in being added to the board. Trustee Hupp made a motion to remove Dave Skinner, Dustin Levingston, and Tommy Clayton. Trustee Glaub seconded the motion. Roll Call VanBuren yes, Hupp yes, Glaub yes. Trustee Hupp made a motion to add Tim May, Connie Clayton and Bill Markley. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Roll Call VanBuren yes, Hupp yes, Glaub yes.

Zoning inspector requested there be an administrative fee added to lot split if owned less than 5 years. She said it takes extra time and paperwork do to each lot split. After some discussion, Trustee Glaub made a motion to charge an administrative fee for each lot split if owner has owned property less than 5 years. Trustee Hupp seconded the motion. Roll Call VanBuren yes, Hupp yes, Glaub yes.

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Held February 28, 2017

PUBLIC COMMENT

Ed Monroe informed board that Licking Township is now planning to start contacting residents if they possess a junk car on their property.

Shannon Duval asked if the board plans to patch Cherry Hill or will it be going back to gravel. Trustees will be patching roads as soon as weather allows.

Trustee Glaub made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. With business complete the board adjourned at 7:46pm.

Stephen Glaub- President

Ben Hupp-Vice President

Daniel VanBuren- Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer